
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
COMMITTEE MEETING 

March 2, 2020  
 

Chairman Tesoriero called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. in the 2nd floor 
Common Council Chambers of City Hall.    
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councilor Tesoriero, Councilor Corradino and 
Councilor McBrearty.  
 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Councilor Hill; Councilor Gosek; William J. Barlow Jr., 
Mayor; Kevin Caraccioli, City Attorney; Deborah Coad, City Chamberlain; Phillip 
D. Cady; Police Chief; Jeffrey Hinderliter, City Engineer.   
 
MEDIA PRESENT:  Steve Yablonski, Oswego Daily News; Matthew Reitz, 
Palladium Times; Randy Pellis, Oswego Shopper. 
 
A motion to approve the minutes of December 2, 2019 was made by Councilor 
Corradino and seconded by Councilor McBrearty; minutes were approved by a 
unanimous vote. 
 
I. OLD BUSINESS:  There was no old business.  
 
II. NEW BUSINESS: 
 

1. Tractor Supply Co. and Country Max are requesting permission to sell 
baby chicks and ducklings in quantities of no less than 6 to a single 
purchaser for the Year of 2020. Councilor Tesoriero said that this was a 
yearly/reoccurring request. Tress McDaid confirmed that it was a 
reoccurring request.  

 
COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor McBrearty made a motion to forward a 
favorable recommendation to the Full Council to authorize the request from Tractor 
Supply Co. and Country Max for permission to sell baby chicks and ducklings in 
quantities of no less than 6 to a single purchaser for the Year of 2020. Councilor 
Corradino seconded the motion, unanimous approval. 
 
THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE 
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.  
 
 

2. Thomas Kells, Commissioner of Public Works and Parks and Recreation, 
has received a request from Laura Brazak for waivers of the noise 



ordinance and the open container ordinance for an event to be held the 
Breitbeck Pavilion on August 22, 2020 from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
Councilor Tesoriero asked if there were any questions about this and 
there were none.  

 
COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Corradino made a motion to forward a 
favorable recommendation to the Full Council to authorize the request from 
Laura Brazak for waivers of the noise ordinance and the open container 
ordinance for an event to be held the Breitbeck Pavilion on August 22, 2020 from 
4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Councilor McBrearty seconded the motion, unanimous 
approval. 
 
THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE 
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.  
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilor McBrearty. 
A second was made by Councilor Corradino, and was unanimously approved. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Brooke Fitzgerald  
Recording Secretary 
 
 


